
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
                                                                                  MINUTES 
                                                                           January 19, 2016 
 
PRESENT:   Jim Coffey, Frank Danisienka 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office.    
 
The Board reviewed the following: 
 

• The State of New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration has determined the 
Equalization Ratio for the Tax Year 2015 to be 99.4%. 

• Elderly Tax Exemption Application which was deemed incomplete.  The applicant must provide 
back up for income and assets.  The Board returned the application to the Land Use Clerk for  
follow up with the applicant.  

• The Board reviewed and acknowledged an email from Mr. Arthur Burke, thanking the Board for 
meeting with him and explaining the assessment on his property. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  
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